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CHAIR VICTORINO: . . .(gavel). . . Good morning. The Water Resource Committee
meeting for January 31, 2012 will come to order. We have a quorum present this
morning and may I introduce myself, Chair Mike Victorino. I will now call upon
the Members, voting Members that are present. I would like to call upon our
Vice-Chair of the Council and the Vice-Chair of the Committee,
Mr. Joseph Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Good morning.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning. And our beautiful young lady from Upcountry,
Ms. Gladys Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning. Our representative that comes all the way from
East Maui, Mr. Robert Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning, Bob. And our lovely lady from West Maui,
Ms. Elle Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Aloha, good morning.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning. And our Lanai representative, G. Riki Hokama.
-0

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning. Excused at this time is Councilman
Michael White and we have one Committee member, not voting Committee
member, but a Committee member, bar none, is Mr. Donald G. Couch, Jr.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Good morning sir.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I read it all out here.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I didn't want to miss anything, okay? Representing the
Administration is our Director of the Water Supply, Mr. David Taylor.
MR. TAYLOR: Good morning.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning, Mr. Taylor. Our Corporation Counsel, who's just
joining now, good morning, Mr. Kushi, Mr. Edward Kushi. Our Committee Staff,
Mr. Michael Geers, Legislative Analyst, and Ms., and Ms. Yvette Bouthillier,
Committee Secretary. And they are very invaluable and I wanna thank them for
all their hard work. This morning before we start taking public testimony, we will
be discussing WR-9, Water Conservation Plan. Some of us that were here last
term, remember--no, or was it the term before that, I think--we discussed this
matter and it didn't go anywhere and so I brought it back out to, for some specific
reasons, and Mr. Taylor and I will discuss that a little bit more with the
Committee. But it was something that I thought was important and very
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appropriate at this time since we are working on the Island Plan and we are
working on the water availability and conservation. Our water conservation plan
is also very imperative in our future and in the area of water, yeah. So at this time
I would like to open the floor to public testimony. To all the testifiers, I would
like you to identify yourself and any organization that you represent. Please, I
would like if, three minutes with one minute to conclude. After you have
concluded, if there, just stay there a moment or two to see if the Members have
any specific questions on your testimony, okay? So if there's no objections, oh,
before, one more thing, one more thing If you have any noise-making devices,
such as cell phones--I don't think anybody has vibrators anymore, I mean, what
do you call that, pagers anymore, so you don't have to do that--so if you put it on
vibrate, you know, or silent mode, I'd appreciate it. At this point in time, with no
objections, I would like to call upon public testimony. Yeah, I know I made the
mistake, guys, you can all laugh, I don't, I don't mind. It never offends me when
I make a mistake. It's when others make mistakes that I get hurt. Okay, thank
you, Mr. Carroll, I appreciate that. Alrighty, now that we got this morning off and
running, with no objections, may we start public testimony?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I didn't say this was gonna be funny Council now. You know,
I'm not a stick in the mud, you know. Sorry. Alright, first testifier. Good
looking, handsome guy from Makawao and I know him very well and happens to
be a family member, Mr. Ernest Rezents, and followed by Ms. Carol Reimann.
Good morning, Mr. Rezents.
-

• .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . .
MR. REZENTS: Good morning, Chairman, Council Members. I didn't expect to be the
first. I hurried here to make it on time, but I expected to have a gallery full of
people. Water conservation is very important. I totally agree and I recognize
parts of this bill that came up before this body some, couple years ago, maybe.
And I'm not going to be over specific but the xeriscape idea is a, is a principal. It
isn't just using drought tolerant plants. It requires, like, proper planning and
designing, soil improvement, efficient zone irrigation, use of mulches for
instance, using low water demanding plants, you know, drought tolerant plants
and appropriate plant maintenance. And in this document here, you mention
xeriscape as being only drought tolerant plants is only one aspect of water
conservation. Now, I wanted to point out to you that there is a thing already
existing called Maui County Planting Plan that the Council approved in 1993, that
was the Second Edition. And there's a chapter in there, Chapter 8, says Irrigation
and Water Conservation Drought Tolerant Plants. And it's got a table of plants
that are drought tolerant, like dry. Plants are classified by wet, medium and dry as
far as water requirements for the individual plants. And that has not been
considered, seems like, in this bill that's being proposed. It is already in
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existence. And as we speak, I am writing the Third Edition, which hopefully this
body will get to look at this year after you're through with your budget
considerations. And it again has a water conservation chapter. And it also
includes plants that have wet, medium and dry. And that water conservation
chapter is, you have to have dry as water requirement for the plant itself. So I
think your Committee or whoever drafts up the bill should look at the Second
Edition and maybe consult with the Maui County Arbor's Committee or myself
on the Third Edition to see what is hopefully being proposed. But, of course,
whatever the Council action is takes precedence over the Planting Plan, which is
like a recommendation. And the Planning Department uses this extensively and
so when a proposal come before the Planning Department, they can see if they
incorporating ideas for water conservation there. I don't care for this bill very
much. It is too specific. It over manages and it is unenforceable. And so I think
it's not worth the paper that it might be written on, as proposed. I like the idea of
using a trigger nozzle for when you're washing the car, but not when you're
watering the plants. That is not so. And I do not like the idea of you can't let
water go from your property to the -UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Roadway.
MR. REZENTS: --the, the roadway because that's how driveways are constructed and
driveways are not porous, they could be porous. But if you're using a trigger
nozzle, okay, but water invariably gonna go downhill and into the gutter. I don't
like the idea of all the limitations, like, I don't have a irrigation system. That
means I have to water between 9:00 p.m. and 6:00 a.m., which is ridiculous,
unless I use a trigger nozzle, which I don't like to use. So it's got a lot of flaws
but it got some good ideas, like, washing the car with a trigger nozzle as I've said.
But I really wish it would be re-visited again and revamped to make it more
enforceable and to incorporate ideas already in existence in the Maui County
Planting Plan, Second Edition, and maybe what is being proposed in the Third
Edition. There's a lot more I want to say but the time is limited and, but I would
like to work with your Committee in helping them format something that is more
palatable to all of Maui, at least I think it would be.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Rezents. And I, I appreciate that and I will make
that recommendation. I will make that as you are one of our, what I call,
consultants, that -MR. REZENTS: Yeah.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --you will be able to help us in this respect. I think that's very
important. Your, your knowledge in this area is unprecedented as far as this
County is concerned so I really appreciate that. And, again, this is just the first
step in -4
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MR. REZENTS: Exactly.
CHAIR VICTORINO:
then we --

. . (inaudible) . . . you know, so it's not like "this is it" and

MR. REZENTS: Correct.
CHAIR VICTORINO: -- pass it today. This is one of my, just to get the conversation
going, I seem to like to do that. And that brings out goods and bads in whatever
bills that we've brought forward. So I'd be more than happy to work with you
and the Committee and, and, and develop and using your plans that exist and your
futuristic plan that we will be bringing out shortly.
MR. REZENTS: I would appreciate that, but I think it'd be much more acceptable by all
of Maui County -CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes.
MR. REZENTS: --and it might really set the standard for the State because you cannot
over manage things, you gotta make it easy to adopt and encourage people to
follow your procedure, and planting I think would be the way that you can
enforce some of the principals.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And, and let me also say that I have met with the Landscaping
Association and they have brought a bunch of suggestions also, so. Based upon
all of these factors, -MR. REZENTS: Good.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --I think we can come up with something very reasonable and,
not so much enforceable but policies for which the Department could run by.
MR. REZENTS: Exactly.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I think that's what we're looking for here.
MR. REZENTS: Exactly. I appreciate that.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Now, thank you, I mean, I'm sorry, gang, I'm sorry. Questions
for the testifier? I apologize. Yes, Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, thank you very much Chair. And thank you very
much, Mr. Rezents, for coming. I strongly remember your presence the last time
we talked about this. And it's kind of a refresher to have you repeat some of the
things you said, particularly about the use of the water nozzle on the hose and
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your concerns about plants. Chair kinda touched it but my question was, you
made a statement, you said "I, I, you know, don't like this bill, it's
unenforceable." Can you give me some ideas about why you say that?
MR. REZENTS: Well, if you gonna water your yard with a trigger nozzle, for instance,
who is going to birddog my using a trigger nozzle or not using trigger nozzle? So
how can that be enforced? That's one item. And not having, well, putting
irrigation systems where the water doesn't go into the street gutters, I see that all
the time and no one follows up, for instance, on Kaahumanu, opposite Maui Mall.
There's a irrigation that goes up I think almost every night that the road gets
flooded. It's been going on for years. No one has enforced and it's very obvious.
So you can put lot of stuff on paper, but if you cannot birddog, it takes a lot of
policing. So it should be in general terms that you use mulches, you do good
plant maintenance, you select your plants, you put your drought tolerant plants in
certain area, thirsty plants in another area, so you can birddog your irrigation to
meet the requirements of those plants. But the way it is, how you gonna enforce
all these dos and don'ts? You gotta use principals that maybe Planning can
enforce when people come up with the plans for their properties.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: At, at this time, does the Planning Commission, do you
know, do they even look at that...
MR. REZENTS: They use it as a bible. And they looking for the Third Edition, which is
taking me like ten years to do on a part-time basis.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I see.
MR. REZENTS: But, it's hopefully, my wife said, "this is the year." So it's gonna be
this year.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Well, whatever your wife says, you should always pay
attention.
MR. REZENTS: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I give you good advice. As a longtime married man, I'm
sure you know that. But you mentioned also in your testimony, that this should
include more than drought tolerance, drought tolerant plants.
MR. REZENTS: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: When the Planning Commission reviews stuff, you know,
we see the recommendations as conditions when they come here. I don't think
I've seen a whole lot in regards to this.
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MR. REZENTS: Well, I don't know if they really enforce drought tolerant plants
because if you use only drought tolerant plants, you going limit your landscape
tremendously because many plants require more than 20 inches of rainwater per
year, which is how we classify a drought tolerant plant, 20 inches or less. And
medium would be from, I think, 20 to 30 and wet would be above 30. And we
have in these books, Maui County for instance, all the islands, zoned with Zone 1,
2, 3 with, with reference to rainfall. I don't know if Planning looks at drought
tolerant plants per se or grouping plants according to their water requirements.
They could do that, more so. So they don't enforce every part of the Plan as
proposed. They enforce only some parts. -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: They...
MR. REZENTS: --so that's where improvements could be made.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: What I don't see in the conditions is a reference to the
Maui County Planting Plan. We'll see a specific reference, like should use
xeriscaping, but we don't see the reference to that, and I'm beginning to think that
might be a very good condition is that people pay attention and comply with that.
MR. REZENTS: I totally agree with.. .even the County employees do not know of the
existence of Maui County Planting Plan. -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Well -MR. REZENTS: --and they should.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --I, I agree. And I think we should too. And thank you
very, very much for coming again today. We certainly appreciate your taking
your time. We know you're, you're sort of trying to be retired, but thank you -MR. REZENTS: Well -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --very much.
MR. REZENTS: --I think when I die.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Well, I think I have the same problem. Thank you.
MR. REZENTS: You're very welcome.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair. Thank you Chair. Thank you, Mr. Rezents,
and bringing up the Maui County Planting Plan, because I have heard of it, been
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trying to get a copy of it for many, many months now. So, my question to you is,
what is, what's holding back this from being sent forward to us at this point?
MR. REZENTS: That's a very, very, -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No, -MR. REZENTS: --very good question.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --I just want to know what . . . (inaudible) . . . is, I
know it's...
MR. REZENTS: It's availability as of time and I've been working, I don't want to
badmouth any County department, but I haven't had very good cooperation. For
one, I needed some funding to hire a consultant to help me with the formatting of
this document with Word 7, 2007, has an awful memory, it wants to things of its
own and doesn't do things that I want to do. So I needed a consultant to help me,
and they, the County, refused to give me funding to hire a consultant. So I have
funded a consultant to do this but it's been taking me a lot of time. And this
morning I thought maybe Corp Counsel could have the expertise to help me in
formatting, but it's the time and the computer glitches. But I have excellent
consultants working with me, but they too have limited time if they do it on a free
basis. So it's money for one -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you.
MR. REZENTS: --and lack of cooperation by certain department within the County.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you for sharing that, Mr. Rezents, -MR. REZENTS: Very welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --and your time and efforts, thank you.
MR. REZENTS: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Any other questions? Yes, Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. The consultant that you talk about, what
would it cost to hire someone to help you?
MR. REZENTS: Well, I wanted to be within the financial guidelines without going
through bidding and all that, so I asked for $900 and I was turned down. And one
of the reasons given, according to 12.24A, Joe, you have, the Maui County
Arbor's Committee is responsible for doing this book. And they said, "you're not
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a member of the Committee" which is true, "therefore we cannot provide you any
financial assistance." I said, "which Committee does their own writing, they
always hire a consultant," silence. At that time, I asked for $900 to hire a
consultant, Joe, and one time another person said she'd help me for $2,000, but
it's gotten to the point that I just need a little bit of kokua. I would say $900
would be satisfactory to have someone. Maybe I don't even need it at this stage
of the game, but I haven't gotten any paper except maybe five reams and two ink
cartridges for ten years and so that's the way it goes.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you for that piece of information,
you know. Those are the kind things that we like hear.
MR. REZENTS: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Because as we go through the budget process, and if you
gonna make the County more efficient by creating that document, then by all
means, come talk to us.
MR. REZENTS: This is the only document in the whole State of Hawaii that has plants
and plantings by zones of rainfall for instance. And this new edition is going to
have a parking lot chapter which is fantastic, which is going to encourage shade,
and in your budget we need to have people who will check parking lots, for
instance, to make sure that the trees are not canopied like a lollipop, it should be a
broad shade canopy to give shade to the cars as it intended. So those things, and
we have no invasive species whatsoever in the Third Edition, so it's really going
to be a godsend, you might say, to Maui County and the whole State, because
even the other Islands, they use this as a guideline and it was even seen in like
Guam, I think, they had taken a copy down there to use as their guidelines. So it's
something that is very useful and I would be very happy to work with you on
your -VICE-CHAIR P ONTANILLA: Sure.
MR. REZENTS: --budget considerations.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Let me ask you this. Your Arborists Committee reports
to what Department?
MR. REZENTS: Parks.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Any other questions for the testifier? Seeing none,
thank you, Mr. Rezents.
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MR. REZENTS: You're very welcome.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And Committee would like to recognize the fact that Chair, I
mean Chair, Member White is, has and joined us this morning. Thank you
Member White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: . . . (inaudible) . . .
CHAIR VICTORINO: Next testifier is Carol Reimann and she'll be speaking on behalf
of the Maui Hotel Lodging Hotel Association. She is the executive director,
followed by Tim Lawler.
MS. REIMANN: Good morning. My name is Carol Reimann and I'm the, at the Maui
Hotel and Lodging Association. We believe the intent of draft bill, bill WR-9, is
an admirable one. With such limited water supplies currently available, the
visitor industry understands that it is imperative to employ water conservation
efforts. We represent 40 accommodation properties and 90 businesses in Maui
County. Our lodging partners recognize and need to care for our precious
resource. They employ various methods, if not extensive and sophisticated
models of water conservation, and many have plans to improve additional
practices in the future. They are all vested in conservation as it affects their
bottom line. Because of this, many have already invested significant dollars.
Some of their various efforts are listed in my written testimony before you.
Overall, we feel that the bill has its merits but still needs some work. Our
comments to the bill are as follows: On Page 3, Outdoor water use, for all new
and existing commercial development is detailed. Item A, list exemptions to the
9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. prohibition. Some of our properties utilize Submatic
irrigation systems. These are very efficient systems that irrigate underground.
There is no potential for evaporation in this instance, and we would suggest that
drip irrigation be added as a list of exemptions. Item C requires a reduction in
current water usage by at least 10 percent within five years of the effective date of
the ordinance. We recommend the inclusion of some kind of benchmark or
look-back period that acknowledges businesses who have already been practicing
water conservation efforts. For instance, Ritz-Carlton reduced their consumption
from 109 million gallons in 2008 to 39 million gallons in 2010. This equates to a
reduction of over 64 percent over a two-year period. But we would not like to
have them penalized for not being able to meet the 10 percent required reduction
for the adoption of this bill, because perhaps they have already maximized their
conservation efforts. Also consider that we've just come off the worst recession
in decades. Higher occupancies means better economic health for Maui County
which basically boils down to improved job security for residents and additional
trickle-down support revenue for other businesses. But higher occupancies also
mean that there are more people using water on our properties. In this instance,
we would not want to be penalized for not meeting the 10 percent reduction quota
because the economic engine is healthy. On Page 3, Water waste is addressed.
-
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Included in this section as unlawful is item number 1, "Landscape water applied
in quantities that overflow or spray to adjacent properties." The Valley Isle is a
very windy place and we wouldn't want to, how could we possibly monitor water
that is blown when the wind? On Page 5, Water reuse, Item C states that "all new
ornamental water features in common areas of landscape projects such as ponds,
lakes and fountains shall be supplied, operated and maintained with reclaimed or
non-potable water." Please not that there are locations on Maui where this is not
an option, it's simply not available. Therefore, we recommend that "where
available" be added to this clause. On August of 2011, the Water Department
clarified that approximately only 7 percent of all water consumed on Maui is sold
to hotels. We feel that this bill does not directly address the majority of the other
93 percent of water Maui, Maui's water consumers, including the largest of water
consumers in neighborhoods such as Makena, Kaanapali and Maui Meadows.
Additionally, we recommend that the bill provide incentives for conservation.
Most of our properties have already invested heavily in water conservation
measures costing tens of thousands of dollars apiece. Therefore, we would also
ask that you not support a rate structure that would penalize individual properties
who have invested heavily in conservation efforts yet due to higher occupancies
cannot totally control their consumption. We'd like to be part of the solution and
not the problem and we are here to help in any way we can. Thank you for the
opportunity to testify.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you Ms. Reimann. And you're well aware that I have met
with you and others, and these specific things will be brought forward as we move
along -MS. REIMANN: Yes.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --so.
MS. REIMANN: And we thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: No, no, and so, and I agree that there is much more work needs to
be done, and I thank you for bringing this forward as a, as a first step, like
Mr. Rezents. Questions for the testifier? Yes Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Ms. Reimann, thank you for your testimony.
It's kinda like repeating testimony from the last time. And I, I, I gotta commend
the hotel in regards to their water consumption, because at that first, the first time
that we came out with this proposal, that the hotel came out and, and explained to
us what they're doing. And, I, I don't know if there has been any improvements
since then from the hotel themselves. Would you know?
MS. REIMANN: Absolutely, there is always improvements. And in fact, the testifier
after me is a Mr. Jim Heid. He's a landscape manager at the Grand Wailea and he

WATER RESOURCES COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui
January 31, 2012

can speak on more technical terms. But, yes, absolutely, we're always trying to
conserve more.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Any other questions? Seeing none, thank you
Ms. Reimann.
MS. REIMANN: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Next testifier is Mr. Tim Lawler and he's with the AOA of
Waipuilani Condos. He's the secretary for the AOA. Tim and then followed by
Mr. Jim Heid.
MR. LAWLER: Thank you Mr. Chairman. Thank you Committee. I just wanted to--I
talked to Dave about this--can you?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, there, easier, yeah, yeah.
MR. LAWLER: Okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, you don't have bend . . . (inaudible) . .
MR. LAWLER: I'll move it up. I talked to Dave about this about six months ago, but I
just wanted to let you know we want to save water at Waipuilani, and we're right
next to Waipuilani Park on South Kihei Road in Mr. Couch's district, and a lot of
people have different ways to do that. I realize that we use about 2 1/2 million
gallons to water the County park, and we've been doing that for 40 years, and
we've been, we were like one of the oldest properties there that have been doing
that. There are also several others that have approached us about drilling a well or
getting water some other way so we don't waste...you know, Maui County fresh
water is what we're using to water that park. And it's costing us about $8.50 a
thousand gallons to do that. What I would like to do, and if we'd got all those,
those condominiums there to, to agree to bring in reclaimed water and help you
bring reclaimed water to that park, we would use, I'm figuring, around over
7 million gallons a year is what we're using. But my particular property that I
represent, there's 43 units. We're currently using about 2i/2 million gallons a year
on the park. And we're paying regular water fees and we're paying the regular
sewage fees. A block away is the reclaimed water supply, and we would like to
extend that line, if we could extend that line across Kihei Road and down to the
new section that's gonna be built on to, to Waipuilani Park. I, I would love to do
that so we wouldn't have to, and we'd pay the reclaimed water fees or any initial
fees so that we would have a cost avoidance. We figure it's costing us about
$55 a day just, just to water the County land. And we would just like to do it
properly. We'd like to do it with the reclaimed water. Nobody has any issues
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with that. I've gone to everybody and asked them in our condominium
association. I mean, they all golf and they all are familiar with the usage of the
reclaimed water. And we certainly would like to do that as opposed to using the
fresh water. Again, if you include Maui Schooner and Leinaala and the other
condominiums next to us who don't have wells right now, it would probably be
over, close to 10 million gallons a year of water is what we're talking about. So I
just wanted to, to introduce this as a method to reduce the water usage in South
Kihei and help everybody else out if possible.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you Mr. Lawler. And, you know, you bring up some
excellent ideas, and we'll make sure that we follow up on some of those with the
various committees that handle these issues. Reclaimed water is, you know,
absolutely, and brackish water would be much more efficient and a lot less costly
and preserve our potable water tables, especially since much of the potable water
that goes to Kihei comes from the Central area.
MR. LAWLER: Right.
CHAIR VICTORINO: So it's important that we all work together cause it doesn't just
affect your area, it affects this area as adversely. So I have no qualms with that.
So thank you for those suggestions. I appreciate that. Questions for the testifier?
Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, sir, for being here this morning.
Several years back, and I gotta go follow up on this one here, there was a
proposed project to extend that potable [sic] line that's currently coming from the
South Maui Treatment Plant towards Waipuilani. I, I don't know what happened
to the project. I need to go find out, but we had a plan at one time to bring that
recycled water to the area that you specifically talk about. So for me, I'll go
follow up on that. And thank you for bringing it up.
MR. LAWLER: I appreciate that. I've been there for 10 years and I have not heard of a
reclaimed water. I just been talking with Steve the last couple weeks and trying to
get him to, to see if it's on the schedule, and he told me it currently is not on the
works. And, but I, I think it would save, we'd have avoidance of, of using
20 million gallons a year in water and, and that's what I really would like to do.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you again for, you know, surfacing
this thing up because I distinctly remembered that we had a project, so I'll find
out what's the status.
MR. LAWLER: Thank you very much.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Couch.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you Mr. Chair. Thank you, Mr. Law [sic], for
being here. You said that there are several condos there that have brackish, that
are using brackish water wells?
MR. LAWLER: Yes, Maui Sunset is the most obvious.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Are they willing to use the reclaimed water if, since the
brackish water wells don't affect...
MR. LAWLER: I, I don't represent them so I haven't spoken to them about that, but I
would certainly be willing to talk to them.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. And it's my understanding that in this next
budget, there may be that project in there, so.
MR. LAWLER: Oh, super.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: We're, I've been bird dogging and trying to get it going.
So -MR. LAWLER: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --we'll see if we can get that in with the next budget.
MR. LAWLER: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes, Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. Thank you, sir, for being here. I'm just
curious, in Kihei, or just I guess Countywide, is there a overarching, like
association of all homeowners, like the Maui Condominium Association of some
sort?
MR. LAWLER: We all belong to that. This topic has not been discussed there, but we
have talked individually with other condominiums like in Wailea and so forth and
see how they use their water. Ones, we're one of the original condos that were
built by the beach there. It's been over 40 years. It was in the early '70s that our
project was approved and so there, there wasn't any thought about water then and
the price of water was a little cheaper.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. The reason why I asked was that this would
be a great topic to be brought amongst everyone, 'cause I do know of a property
that the people are forced to have lawns against their will. A friend of mine
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works two jobs, wants a rock, gravel garden but is not allowed to and doesn't
want to have the high cost of water bills. So I, you know, that's an idea to toss
out there for all condos and homeowners associations to -MR. LAWLER: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --discuss, so.
MR. LAWLER: But -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you.
MR. LAWLER: --our association is experiencing high water cost, and it's about $70 per
unit we're paying and people are pointing to me saying "how come we pay so
much for water, why don't we just shut it off?" And I said that's not the solution
we want to approach.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, sir.
MR. LAWLER: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Any other questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you,
Mr. Lawler.
MR. LAWLER: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I appreciate it. Next testifier is Mr. Jim Heid. He is representing
the Grand Wailea Hotel. He is the landscaping manager, followed by Rosemary
Robbins.
MR. HEID: Good morning Chairman. Thank you for allowing me to speak. I think we
need a little duct tape here. Okay, there we go. Good morning, Council men,
Council women. Aloha, my name is James Heid, landscape manager of the
Grand Wailea and I am here to support in most part Chairman Victorino's bill
WR-9 on water conservation practices. Our hotel, the Grand Wailea, along with
other resorts in the South Maui district adopts the philosophies Mr. Victorino
itemizes in his bill. To name only a few, which Carol has done, the conversion to
drip irrigation where possible is huge. The utilization of compost and mulches to
increase water retention and avoid water runoff is mandatory. 9:00 a.m. to
6:00 p.m. non-watering with overhead sprinklers is really pretty much a common
sense practice. Smart controllers utilizing web-based weather and satellite
technology and forecasting is a must in this day and age. These practices are not
only common sense practices but also, when implemented, drastically reduce our
- 15-
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bottom line cost. Our industry has been implementing these practices for years,
and it is time that all residents both commercial and private follow these practices
as demonstrated in this bill. On behalf of the Grand Wailea, if I may demonstrate
any of these practices in a daily use, please don't hesitate to give me a call. In
conclusion, this is a good start; however, I would agree there is some fine-tuning
that needs to be done to this bill. Moving forward, I would reiterate that
Carol Reimann's testimony is a good example of what the industry in the resort
management does and it is accurate as to practices that we do on a daily basis. So
thank you very much. If you have any questions, I would like to entertain those.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Heid. I appreciate that. And again, Mr. Heid
was also one of those, Members, that met with myself in regards to what they're
doing, and so I have asked him to be one of the advisors to our Committee in this
area. And maybe Mr. Heid you can contact Mr. Rezents and maybe the two of
you could help a little bit -MR. HEID: Sure.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --more in that respect. I think, Mr. Rezents, there's some great
people out there that could be a big assistance and -MR. HEID: Yeah.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --maybe we can get some financial help too from the hotels. I
don't know what I'm suggesting but I'm suggesting. Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. Maybe they can scare up
900 bucks.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Who knows?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: But thank you very much, Jim, for being here this
morning. Ms. Reimann mentioned something that I thought was very relevant,
and it was her idea of when we suggest a 10 percent reduction, requiring a
10 percent reduction, that we do a look back. It sounds like you folks have
already done quite a bit of stuff. Would that be advantageous to you?
MR. HEID: I'll tell you, Ms. Baisa, I'm going to reiterate a little bit here and go back if
you don't mind.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Sure, go right ahead.
MR. HEID: I'm, I'm gonna switch hats a little bit because as Ernie knows, we, we've
known each other a long time.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: We know your background.
MR. HEID: Yeah, my background has been a commercial protea grower on Maui for the
Last 32 years. Prior, that's what I did. I, I, I moved here in 1976 with.. .1 was
brought in here to, to actually kick-start the protea industry. I ended up
developing 80 acres along with my partners and became the largest protea grower
in, not only in Hawaii, but in the United States. So I know irrigation. I know
water conservation practices. I would have to say switching from my farming
background now into resort management at the Grand Wailea and putting on that
hat, I have to say there, there was always a real illusion out there as to the hotel's
using a huge amount of water and being this giant sponge. I can tell you, having
been on both sides of the fence, so to speak, you know, and there's always
exceptions, believe me, but, but for the most part I am, I am really, really amazed
how much the resorts.. .specifically down in the South Maui area because that's
where I am 50 hours a week. You know, these landscape managers have done an
unreal job of aggressively pursuing water management. And everything that
Chairman Victorino has put in, all the common sense practices, a mulch and as
Ernie Rezents has talked about, you know, these are things that the hotel has been
doing for many, many years. So, you know, I can back that up, okay. So now, as
Carol had said, all of a sudden, you know, in my situation where I've been down
there six years, we've been aggressively attacking water conservation really
because it's the right thing to do but also it affects your bottom line, you know.
And so we had the good years and now we've had some lean years. And so those
are the things that really you see on a monthly basis if you just make smart,
horticultural decisions, you can affect your bill, your water bill hugely. And
that's what we've been doing. So when you say, you know, "how far will we take
this?" I mean, you know, in, in a lot of areas we've already reduced it down, you
know, we're starting to tighten the nozzle.
-

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No fat left.
MR. HEID: Yeah. So I don't know how much farther we can go. So the 10 percent, and
I've, I've shared my experiences with Chairman Victorino on that. At some
point, we gotta level the playing field there a little bit, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay. Alright, thank you very much.
MR. HEID: Yeah.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Any other questions for the testifier? Thank you,
Mr. Heid.
MR. HEID: Thank you.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: We appreciate it. And the final testifier who has signed to testify
this morning, Ms. Rosemary Robbins, a concerned citizen. Rosemary.
MS. ROBBINS: Good morning. I appreciate the opportunity to be here. I came in
yesterday and did some homework on this, thought that it was well written. I
have some concerns. One of the pieces in there, the one that ends in .080 talks
about educating the public. . . . (inaudible) . . . in the materials available for that
has supplied me over the years with wonderful, wonderful pieces to bring into
classrooms. I'm on 16 different campuses from the preschools though Baldwin,
Maui High and King Kekaulike so I get to see a lot of youth, our children, our
grandchildren, that we speak so fondly of, and they have such wonderful
non-jaded observations. It's really refreshing; however, kind of scary. Three of
the most fearful words that I hear when I'm in high school are "Yo,
Mrs. Robbins" and then they ask a very logical question for which there is no
resource that I can point to on Maui saying "well, remember this", "have you
noticed that?" So couple of the things I want to bring up speaking of campuses
and I know I've spoken at this microphone before about that, that's in your .020
item. It makes no mention of timely watering on State campuses, and I have
spoken with three of the directors over the years for the Water Department, and
I'm telling them that those, the hours...one of the previous people mentioned this
morning about how logical it was to not be watering during the hours of 9:00 to
6:00. Those campuses, in part, are ponding with water, water, water, water, water
and when we go to, I don't know, walk to the cafeteria, it's like, run like mad,
don't run on campus, but run between the waterings that are happening. Logic,
not happening in view of that. One of the comments that came back to me from
one of the Water directors was that on the State level, they pay a higher rate for
water than what other users pay. I took that as being accurate because of from
whom it came, but one of the kids asked "does that mean that if we dig a hole and
put the water, and put the money in it, that we can then put a siphon in it and get
water out of it?" So their comment is, are we talking about water or are we
talking about money? Yo, Mrs. Robbins, okay. I couldn't figure out a logical
answer for that. There was also a point in there about bleeding hydrants in order
to get the contaminants out. I would love to think there would be some way that
that can be recovered and reused, recycled, all those "re" words that we like to
talk about but we don't necessarily see in action. So I remember at one point
when the Pukalani Pool was closed and there was some difficulty in that
neighborhood up there over water, and they sent up a water truck so the people,
we could come and bring our cans down and get it watered. And I just prayed
that nobody would light a match anywhere near that. The fumes from the
chlorine stuff that was in the water tank was scary as all get out. I mean people
went once and then brought their stuff down country to put it back up. So
anyway, I really appreciate the fact that you're trying to do something about this,
and, and I do read it and I do pass it on and I would just love to have some
answers on some of those questions.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you Ms. Robbins. And I think we could send a
communication to the State of Hawaii, Department of Education, asking
specifically on their policies for watering. I think that would maybe a good first
step. Again, you know, we need to collaborate with other branches of
government, other agencies, and they have to realize that our resources and their
use is very important to preserve. So, again, I, I think, you know, and I think the
other testifier mentioned about Kaahumanu at night, just, you know, being a,
being a big river out there and the water being just going like crazy all night, you
know, for long periods of time. And so there's, there's a number of things that we
need to look at, but this is just a first step and, you know, I'll institute a letter to
the Depaitment of Education to question them in these regards and see what they
come back with, okay?
MS. ROBBINS: Okay. I, I think that's a wonderful communication and Dave has said
that he has already spoken to the schools about that but the response hasn't
happened -CHAIR VICTORINO: Well, I, I think...
MS. ROBBINS: --so whatever you initiate, we need some -CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah.
MS. ROBBINS: --action on it.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, I think we need it in writing and, and, and hopefully some
response at that point. And if we don't get, then maybe going to a next level,
maybe our Legislator, maybe the Governor's office, I don't know at that point in
time, Board of Education. There's many other methodologies. Like the old
saying, "there's more, more than one way to skin a cat." So, I've learned that
much in government, you know. There's many opportunities. But let's start with
that protocol, write to them, see what they say and then go from there. How's
that, Ms. Robbins?
MS. ROBBINS: Fine. Free to use the previously spoken statement, common sense.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you.
MS. ROBBINS: Great.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And I think that's very important.
MS. ROBBINS: Thank you.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you Ms. Robbins.
Ms. Robbins was the last testifier to sign up. I will give one more opportunity.
Anyone in the gallery who has not signed up that would like to come forward and
then what I would ask you to do is sign up after you've completed your testimony.
I know this good-looking gentleman comes from my area right up the road here at
the Kamehameha Golf Course. Thank you for being here my friend. Please
introduce yourself.
MR. DOOGE: Good morning. My name is Russell Dooge. I'm the Golf Course
Superintendent at the two courses down the road in Waikapu. And I'm here to, I
guess, represent the golf courses on Maui. We, we water our golf courses at night
cause the golfers are playing during the day. And, but there are times during the
day where we need to water products in the, in the turf, water hot spots so the
9:00 to 6:00 restrictions would put a, would hurt the golf courses. Most of our
courses are, I think all the courses on Maui are automated systems. And most of
us are on computerized systems where we control our irrigation from our offices.
So we are very efficient in what we do in watering. And like it's been said
earlier, water costs us money so we're trying to use as least amount as possible.
But we, the golf courses like to be exempt in this because of the watering time so.
So that's it. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay Mr. Dooge. Thank you for coming and, and giving us your
perspective. Most of the golf courses, if I'm correct, use either brackish wells
and/or ditch water, and/or, not potable water, if I'm correct. I think all the golf
courses don't use potable water?
MR. DOOGE: Right.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. So that's another important factor for people to
understand. That when you're running your sprinklers or you're running your
water irrigation, that you're not using our potable system, you're using either
brackish wells, ditch water, or some other form -MR. DOOGE: Correct.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --of reclaimed water, yeah?
MR. DOOGE: Correct.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you.
MR. DOOGE: Because couple courses that have, they use the recycled water.
CHAIR VICTORINO: That's mostly West Maui, yeah?
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MR. DOOGE: Well, Elleair uses -CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh, Elleair too, yeah.
MR. DOOGE: --a percent and Koele on Lanai and some of the other courses use partial
reclaimed water, so.
CHAIR VICTORINO: That's great. And hopefully one day Wailea and some other areas
could -MR. DOOGE: That'd be nice..
CHAIR VICTORINO: --yeah, that'd be nice. Any questions for the testifier? Yes,
Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And thank you for being here.
Exactly what hours do you water your golf course?
MR. DOOGE: We start around 7:00 at night and go to about 4:30 in the morning.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, thank you.
MR. DOOGE: Uh-huh.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Question. Yes, Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Russ, for being here. You water
every night or you alternate days?
MR. DOOGE: Normally we'll water every night, depending on the weather.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Uh-huh.
MR. DOOGE: Like the last few weeks where we've had humid weather, not much wind,
my courses were watered every other night or, and we'll cut down in the amount
of water we're using. I'm on ditch water so I have to be kinda careful, you know,
with the, with what's going on with the State so.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah.
MR. DOOGE: I'm trying to conserve water as we go along. We try to water the greens
every night, and we're watching the weather daily to see if rains are coming and
we'll shut it off so.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay, thank you. You say "humid" weather.
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MR. DOOGE: Yeah, humid weather when it,.. .cause the turf won't dry up as fast.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Oh.
MR. DOOGE: You know, when there's less wind and when it's hot so. You play golf,
you don't want to play on wet grass.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: No, no, I, I know. Cause when you said "humid"
weather, you know, and I can see why.
MR. DOOGE: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Because we have sometimes high humidity over here.
MR. DOOGE: Right.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: And things, like you say, just don't dry up.
MR. DOOGE: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Any other questions for the testifier? Seeing none. If you would
sign up, Mr. Dooge, afterwards. Thank you very much for being here today.
Again, one more opportunity, anyone in the gallery who has...no, you have not
had to have testified already, Mr. Rezents, sorry.
MR. REZENTS (spoke from the audience): Cannot do it again?
CHAIR VICTORINO: No, you cannot do it again. I, I'm sorry. That's just the rules of
the Committee.
MR. REZENTS (spoke from the audience): Okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Sorry. Okay. But please hang around 'cause we may call you up
if we have some questions for you, okay? So if, without seeing anyone
approaching the podium, I will now close public testimony with no objections.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you.
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY....
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ITEM NO. 9: WATER CONSERVATION PLAN (CC 11-307)
CHAIR VICTORINO: Alright, Committee Members, let's get started. We will start
today. We have a County Communication, WR-9. The Committee is in receipt
of County Communication 11-307 from Councilman Michael P. Victorino
transmitting a proposed bill entitled A Bill for an Ordinance Amending
Chapter 14.03, Maui County Code, to Establish Water Conservation Plan,
Amending Article I, Title 14, of the Maui County Code, Relating to Water Source
Development Agreements. The purpose of this bill is to establish a water
conservation plan and to amend Title 14 to delete sections regarding or relating,
excuse me, to water source development agreements with private entities and to
add in a new chapter into the Maui County Code. We have today our esteemed
Director, Mr. Taylor, and I will ask him to give an overview from the Department
in this regard. Mr. Taylor.
MR. TAYLOR: Thank you Mr. Chair. And thanks for the opportunity to comment on
this bill. First let me say that we absolutely support efficient use of water. That's
a key component of moving forward in this community with water being such a
valuable and limited resources, we are 100 percent behind efficient use of that
resource. There are a few different ways to do this. First is education with
volunteer cooperation, and that's what we do now. We put people to schools, we
have websites, there's things on the radio. And we're just hoping people comply.
That always has just limited benefits, okay. So the next is direct installation,
where our Department could use our funding, our financing, and go into people's
houses and essentially pay for low flow fixtures, to re-do their irrigation systems,
we could have rebate programs like Maui Electric has, and essentially, actually
get involved, one-on-one with helping to fund efficiency improvements. A third
is an ordinance like this that dictates specific actions. And the fourth and the final
one is a rate structure, an actual structure of the rates which creates incentives and
disincentives so people change their behavior. Hopefully, two weeks from today,
on the 14 th , in this Committee hopefully, we will be able to put on a presentation
of our proposed methodology to modify the current rate structures to accomplish
this. So essentially, if you think about it, we already have a meter at every single
property. We already have information exchange with every single user. You use
water, within that two-month period you get a bill. And that's going to go to
monthly billing sometime this calendar year. So you use water every month, you
get a bill. So there's already a communication protocol set up with every single
customer. So it makes sense to use that infrastructure, use that methodology, and
have the rate structure itself give that feedback to people to kinda get them to
change their behavior. Now, the practices laid out in this ordinance are all good.
][, I think it, it does a good job summarizing how to be efficient with your water
use: efficient irrigation systems, time of day watering, the right plants. I think
everything listed in here, you know, those are really the key things to use.
There's no question about that. But the implementation of this ordinance is
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extremely difficult and getting to the point of impractical. If you think about how
the County implements other ordinances, things like zoning ordinances.
Somebody builds an illegal wall. Well, six months later, that wall's still there.
You can send inspectors, you can take pictures, you can follow up. The issues in
here, the evidence is going to be gone within minutes or hours. By the time we
get a call and get there, there won't even be any evidence. And if you think
about trying to follow up with daily activities, I mean, who's using what kind of
sprinklers and, you know, did water go on a sidewalk? You've got 35,000
customers. These incidents are only lasting for minutes or hours. There is almost
no way we're ever going to even gather any evidence that these things even
happened. And I think it's going to lead to a neighbor versus neighbor kind of
thing with us getting involved. And I just don't think it's practical for us to try to
drive around and police 35,000 individual customers' actions. So it brings us
back to the conservation-based rate structure combined with public education to
create incentives/disincentives that will help us help the public adjust their
behavior to efficiently use water. And I think if we looked at this from a practical
standpoint, we all want the same goals, we want people doing the things in this
ordinance, but we're going to have to really deal with it wholesale. I think the
idea of trying to deal with it customer by customer by customer just isn't going to
be practical. And we're gonna end up with an army of people driving around,
we're going to have to get Corp. Counsel involved in actual citations and things.
I just don't see any possible way when we have so much difficulty, even when
you look at the Planning ZAED group, Zoning and Enforcement Division, illegal
signs, illegal walls, you see how much trouble they have just enforcing things that
never go away. How are we going to enforce daily actions that last less than an
hour that there's no evidence of? So I think just from a practical standpoint, I
think we can see where this really is going to go. I'm glad this came up. I'm glad
we're going to have a discussion on it mostly so that hopefully when we talk
about a next Water Resource Committee, I hope if it gets deferred, gets referred
there, you'll see how the conservation rate structure can help accomplish the same
goals, compare it to this, realize, look, we have to do one or the other. And if we
don't do that, even though there'll certainly be some opposition to it, then we're
back to this. And this becomes impractical. So I think it's a choice between these
two directions, and our recommendation is going to be to go with the rate
structure methodology and look at this as something that as a fallback position
that's going to be so hard to implement that it's really going to show why rate
structure methodology is a much better direction for us. So I very much
appreciate this coming forward. Clearly we don't support implementation of this.
We support implementation of a rate structure, using these items with public
education to make people change their behavior, so we're not monitoring their
day to day actions but their, through a rate structure and their own incentives,
doing this on their own. So I appreciate that opportunity to share this and
hopefully give a little wider perspective on the issue.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Taylor. And, so, before I open it up to the
Members, if I hear you correctly, then what you're saying is this bill could be
more in the, along the lines of the policies for which you would add to, or in
conjunction with the rate structured implementation that you're looking to do?
MR. TAYLOR: I, I would agree. I would say that the reasoning for this bill is the same
reasoning to do the rate structure. But the details of this would more be part of
our education program in our Water Resources and Planning Division when they
do public education on our website. The testifier, Ms. Robbins, talked about how
much information she's gotten from our Department. We have a lot of this same
information we hand out as, as, as, you know, practical guides for people. But
again, it's volunteer. So the rate structure will make people look for ways to save
money because it'll be in their financial best interest, and we'll be there to help
teach them how. Rather than us forcing them to do individual items, they'll be
looking for how and we'll be there with the education side of it. I think that
policy, I think the end results will be the same. I think the implementation will be
much more efficient.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Taylor. Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much Chair. This is always a very
interesting subject for me. It's very near and dear to my heart. I had the
opportunity to live with the water cup once upon a time and it was fun. It was
when the Department was asking mandatory cutbacks and limiting water with
folks Upcountry because we were in one of those very severe droughts. And it
was hilarious because Sherrnan's job was to run around and catch people that
were doing what they weren't supposed to be doing, and like you say, we're
gonna need a whole police force if, you know, we try to run around seeing who's
watering at the wrong time or like Mr. Rezents says, using the trigger or letting
water run down the road or whatever. So I agree with you that this would be a
very difficult thing to enforce. So maybe the better way to go is definitely and
Ms. Robbins is very clear about public education. I also think that, you know, we
talked about this earlier when Mr. Rezents was up here, about the Maui County
Planting Plan. I think that I'd like to see that talked about more. I'd like to see it
in zoning recommendations and conditions and whatever so that people even
know it's there and have to look at it and try to comply with it. You know, it's
funny, we can educate all they want, but unless people are made to do some
things, they don't do them, as you were saying. I'm interested in your reference
to the conservation-based rates. I've been saying this for a really long time.
What I'm concerned about and I, I'd like to hear your reaction to it is, you know,
for the person who cannot afford a huge water bill, they're going to respond to
that, okay. If they use less, they gonna pay less. However, for those who can
afford, they're not going to care, because they can afford to pay the big bill. Your
thoughts? What can we put in there to prevent that?
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MR. TAYLOR: We'll get into the, I can give, if the Council wishes, I can give some
summary of essentially how our conservation rate structure is billed. But I want
to be clear, it's not just raising rates. It isn't just raising rates until people stop.
It's, it's how you structure the fixed portion versus the variable portion with
different block structures. So I can get into that today -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Well.
MR. TAYLOR: --if you like, or we can wait.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: We can wait because I, apparently it's going to come up
later, but that's just my immediate thought is that I don't want to hurt the average
guy and the rich guy gets away with it 'cause he says I don't care what you charge
me, I can pay. So we have to put something in there that they also are going to
feel some pain.
MR. TAYLOR: I, I can give some, there's a bunch of options, thinking.. .in our industry
this is basically called lifeline rate. Meaning -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Correct.
MR. TAYLOR: --you've got some rate and essentially that goes in the rate structure to
try to say we're gonna have a fixed lifeline rate where if you use a minimum
amount of water, this is all your bill will be. And that's probably, that may very
well be less than the actual cost to serve these customers and it may very quickly
go up after that. So if you really can't afford it and you just really, really
conserve, you'll get enough, certainly get enough to live and enough to support
your family at a, at a low rate. I mean, that's one way to do it. Another way to do
it is to just make the rates what they need to be and through another program,
through other non-profits or housing human concerns, 'cause your realize the
issue you're talking about isn't just water rates, it's water rates, sewer rates,
electric rates.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Right.
MR. TAYLOR: So you could have a program where through General Fund or something,
you just say, "look, utility assistance grants" and just say we're not going to set
rates so low for the lowest common denominator meaning, the person who just
can't afford it, we'll set rates reasonably to cover real costs and if there are a
small number of people who just can't afford water, sewer, power, you know, the
County can certainly help those people, you know, by certainly saying, writing
them a check to help with the utilities. If you try to do that in each of the different
utilities, with some sort of forms that we fill in and, you're going to have to create
the same infrastructure in water, in sewer, and at Maui Electric and maybe in
some of the other things where we all have to evaluate these things. And I think
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that would be probably better to just do it in one place, have some sort of grant, so
that you don't get the utilities into the business of trying to evaluate who's living
in this house, do they qualify, -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Right.
MR. TAYLOR: --that kind of thing. So I think there is lifeline rates and there's also
just general utility assistance through some sort of County program.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: This is déjà vu. I was involved in a lifeline rate against
the phone company many years ago, to get a lifeline rate for a phone and also am
very familiar with the Low-Income Energy Assistance Program that ME0
administers to help people with electric rates. It's interesting 'cause I had never,
never really thought about it in regard to water. That brings a whole different
perspective. But, anyway, enough, we'll talk about that when Chair schedules the
conservation plan. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, and I wanted to, yeah, we're getting a little strain off and I
want to keep it into this part, okay. I mean, we have that meeting on the 14 th of
February and then we're gonna, then we'll really be able to discuss it. You know,
I want, just don't want the public not to be noticed of something and we get into a
real subject matter that we didn't notify everybody. Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, thank you. I'd be interested in knowing
how our departments are functioning, whether it be Parks and Recreation--I don't
know who else uses this much water--Waste Management, Fire Department.
Usually we get the complaints of the County doesn't take care its own facilities
and that we are the poorest example of complying with policies. So what can you
share with us regarding how the County's departments are functioning regarding
water conservation?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Taylor.
MR. TAYLOR: Fortunately, I, I can't share, I, I don't know. It's not that I can't share, I
don't know. I haven't gotten into the details of individual customers, including
County customers. I don't really, I've never seen any information. I've never
asked for any information about County departments, you know, versus averages
or anything like that. So I, I really don't know. I can tell, just from in general, I
think you're mostly going to talk about the Parks Department. I mean, they have
large lawn areas. I don't really -COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Highways.
MR. TAYLOR: --think there are...what's that?
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Highways.
MR. TAYLOR: Maybe Highways. But I just don't know. I, I honestly have no idea,
I've never looked into it.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. I appreciate your candid response, Director.
Chair, but we might, I would be interested in if you would ask for the Committee
how our other departments are implementing or proceeding with their water usage
programs.
CHAIR VICTORINO: You know, I'll send a letter to the various departments requesting
that information. I'll say one thing, Mr. Hokama, I, and my memory not that
good but if I, my memory serves me right, we don't have a lot of County roads
that I can recall sprinkler systems. Most of the roads that I drive that have
sprinkler systems are generally State, okay. And I may be wrong and will check
on that, but I'm pretty certain we don't have a lot of County controlled roadways
that have...now, we have private entities like hotels and private individuals that
have sprinkler systems so you might see water on the road, but I don't recall
County roads having sprinkler systems. But it's a good way to look into, you
know, something that I think is very important to find out. So I will put a letter to
all the various departments to get some kind of answer back in the regard of what
their water usage and policies are and, you know, get back to the Committee on
that and hopefully before our, our February 14th . I can't assure you of that but I
will put it out ASAP.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: That would be appreciated, Chairman -CHAIR VICTORINO: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --and again if, you know, I mean, more than likely, I
know the answer we're gonna get -CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --but it's good to have it verified and shared with our
community, because many times there's a misconception the County is the one
that is not doing its responsibilities. I think we already heard about some of the
concerns of State-run facilities -CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --and rightfully so, but again, the County should be
the example of doing it the right way, Chair -CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
- 28 -

WATER RESOURCES COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui
January 31, 2012

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --for the rest of the community.
MR. TAYLOR: And, Mr. Chair, if I, if I could add just one thing -CHAIR VICTORINO: Go ahead Mr. Taylor.
MR. TAYLOR: The Department of Parks and Recreation recently had, I think they
recently hosted the Statewide conference for parks officials or something like that,
whatever they call that. And they were very adamant about having
representatives from our Department of Water Supply, conservation experts,
come and put on a workshop for all the maintenance folks about how to best do
parks irrigation in order to conserve water. So I can tell you that clearly the
people in our Parks Department are very concerned about this, because they made
a special point of really pushing till they got some, some staff from, from our
staff, to come an teach them that. So clearly it's on their mind. Again, exactly
what they're doing, I don't know. But I can tell you that they were very, very
adamant about absolutely wanting to make sure that, you know, we could put on
that workshop for them.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I think it's important for, for the Members to know,
Chairman.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: You know, we hear about the condition of War
Memorial football field, yet we also are aware of what I consider the overuse of
that field and so, you know, maintenance issues come up. But then again, I think
it's important to have our depaitinents tell us how they get impacted with
potential adjustments that they will have to abide by also. And so I would hope
we would get those comments in prior to us making a decision on what to enact or
to consider. I appreciate that.
CHAIR VICTORINO: No problem, Mr. Hokama. And I agree with you and I think it's
time that we have it in writing just like with the DOE. You know, maybe it's time
to put things in writing so we all understand what goes on, especially the public.
You're absolutely correct. The public perception versus what the reality is, is
something really skewed. And it's really our fault because we allow it to be it
that way. Any other questions from Committee members first? Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Along with Mr. Hokama's letter to the
Parks Department, I would be interested in regards to the type of turf that is
tolerant to weather conditions, dry conditions, because right now, you know,
we're in the process of upgrading the Waiehu Golf Course with seashore
paspalum which require less water than regular manienie type. So I would be
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interested in the type of turf that is recommended or how did, how they
recommend the type of turf for the parks here in Maui County.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. And I'll put that as part of the letter, that, that, and I
would do that, well, Parks would probably be the only one I would have to, but
maybe even Planning, how they look and view planning, you know, how they
review the master plans as they're submitted, yeah. And of course with
Ms. Baisa's suggestion about the, the one Mr. Rezents, that plan and maybe we
can get that pushed along with some help, yeah, if we...
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: And the other thing too, Chairman, I remember the last
time that we had some kind panel that provided us with information in regards to
how they can help the County in, in conserving water. And, you know,
Mr. Rezents stood up the second time, he wanted to say more, but if we had a
panel, panel discussion, would probably be beneficial for us as well as, you know,
our Departments in regards to how we utilize our water in this County. And at the
same time, like Mr. Taylor had mentioned about the educational aspect, that, you
know, at that particular meeting, we can, you know, talk about the educational
aspect as well. I'm looking at maybe going down to like say, intermediate school
level. You know, start at a young age, you know, implant something in their
minds about conserving resources for this County. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, and I agree with you and I think we start at the elementary,
better yet, 'cause I think that's where the seed is planted for many of us in our
elementary years in through intermediate. So, you know, I agree. These are
things that we can all incorporate, but I would really like to give Mr. Taylor an
opportunity on the 14 th to present that plan and how the two plans can mesh. And
all these are good suggestions and, you know, we'll hopefully get more
information, hopefully by the 14 th , but if not, then at a later meeting. And the
panel would be somewhere thereafter, then we can incorporate that, how the plan
for Mr. Taylor with, with the rates that we've talked about, and these are tier rates
and we've talked about this for many years. In fact, these tier rates were actually
discussed back in the early 2000s when I was on the Water Board. And these are
same plans that we , but there wasn't the political where all to bring it
forward and it was just kinda shelved. So now I hoping that we this Committee
and with Mr. Taylor and the Department and the awareness of the public at large,
that now's the time to look at tiered rates and look at conservation rates and all the
variables that we've talked about, lifeline. We've talked about these things, now I
think it's become reality and we no longer need to talk, but we gotta act right
now. Ms.--I'm sorry.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: And you're, you're right. You know, we proposed a
tiered type rate I think when I first came to the Council and -CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah.
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VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: --that thing just never flew. And, and the reason why I
say intermediate school level, I knew you was gonna come with elementary.
CHAIR VICTORINO: You know that.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: I left that out for you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, thank you. Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, I'll defer to Mr. Couch. I think he had a quick
follow-up and then I'll take my turn.
CHAIR VICTORINO: No, I want you to go first and then he can follow cause he's a
non-Committee member. I want my Committee members to get a chance first.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Alright.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I'll let him go, I'll give him a chance.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, he just had a quick follow-up I think to keep
with the line of thought, and then I'll follow up.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Hurry up.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I'm okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Sir.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, thank you. Just to follow up on -CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --Mr. Hokama's question, request to the, to you for the
Department, can we also ask that the Water Department itself comes up with that
same report just to see if everybody's reporting the same way? I think they have a
more accurate number than the departments themselves might have.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I guarantee you they're not, they're not reporting the same way.
f will tell you that right off the top.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Well then I would wonder if we could get the same
thing from, the same -CHAIR VICTORINO: What you're suggesting is -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --usage.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --whatever they do, send to all the departments and ask 'em to
report the same way?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Either, either way.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: If the departments have their own records, but I'm sure
the Water Department has a better set of records as to who's using what. I'm...
MR. TAYLOR: Mr. Chair, I, I have, I have a suggestion.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes, go ahead. I don't think so, but go ahead.
MR. TAYLOR: I think if you're gonna talk to or if you're gonna ask questions from the
other departments about their water use, I don't think volume's gonna tell you
anything. Because even volumes per acre isn't really always the same. I think
really want to ask 'ern is what their methodologies are. How do they set up their
irrigation systems? All we know is volume, and that doesn't really tell you
anything. I, I think the questions you really want to ask is how do they build, how
do they design, build and operate their irrigation systems? How do they choose
their plantings? I think it's the, the implementation questions that you really have
for the depaitments, not volume questions because I don't know that you're really
gonna be able to sort that data and get any meaningful conclusions from it.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I'm sorry. It was more of a history of usage the last
three or four years if they've actually been going down or something like that,
that kind of thing. If they've been, if they've been actually conserving or if
they've had to spend more or use more water than they used to, kind of a
comparison.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well, I don't, again, they don't have the, the departments would
have the individual knowledge as far as, for example, you would not have the
information what they used from...what do you call that, not desal, my mind went
blank.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Reuse.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: No, no, no.
MR. TAYLOR: We're not going to have, like for example, when you look at War
Memorial -CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah.
MR. TAYLOR: --and Keopuolani Park, those are brackish water wells -CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you.
MR. TAYLOR: --that Parks Department uses. So we have zero data on that. And so,
also a lot of the parks have been changed, they've changed what they're
landscaping, they've expanded it in new areas. So even just a pure here's their
volume over five years out of a particular meter, I don't know that without any
sort of ground truth to that, it's going to tell you anything So again, if you really
want to ask other departments questions, I think means and methods are really
going to shed light on it, not volumes and amounts.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And thank you. That's what my letter will be basically asking
for, the means and bounds and not so much the volume. And again, volume
would be maybe for them either what we use for brackish water. And that's what
[ couldn't remember and I apologize, brackish water and/or recycled water,
because again the Department would not have those records, the individual
departments would have those records. So those are the kind of questions I'd be
asking them.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Alright.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, no problem, you're welcome, Mr. Couch.
Thank you, Chair. And, Mr. David Taylor, just curious, I had pulled up the, our
past Director, George Tengan, it looks like, water conservation plan. I don't, not
sure if you had reviewed that in relation to what we have in front of us today and
if so, because I see some, some good verbiage here. And, Chair, also for yourself,
not sure if it had been sort of cross-referenced and incorporated into what we have
here in front of us. So I just wanted comments from you, Mr. Taylor, if you saw
some pertinent things from the past that you would like to see it, because there is
a step structure in here so I wasn't, I was curious if it, it was in comparison to
what you're saying about your rate, your rate structure.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Ms., Ms. Cochran, I would tell you this, that was the original plan
that we were talking about that was shut down, that did not come forward.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Uh-huh.
CHAIR VICTORINO: This exactly what Mr. Taylor and I have discussed and we're
bringing a very similar program, tiered rates and, and, and conservation rates. So,
Mr. Taylor, you, you can go ahead and answer but that is the exact one
Mr. Pontanilla was referring to.
CO'UNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Yeah; just briefly...
MR. TAYLOR: I agree with, with the Chair's discussion points on that. There, there
aren't, in our industry, there aren't really any secrets about conservation. I mean,
they're all published in books and published by the American Water Works
Association. There are a number of standard methodologies, and I think what
you've in front of you is, is some generalized direction, which isn't inconsistent
with what I said, and I think what we're focusing on is the rate structure really
needs to come first. And what you'll see next time, just some, a brief
foreshadowing of that is that if the rate structure isn't set up to encourage
conservation then when there is conservation, we don't have enough money to
operate. So it's a balance between making sure that our, our costs are covered
with encouraging people to conserve water. And it's finding that right balance
point. Because obviously if, if we have a rate structure that is just based on
volume and everyone goes on vacation for a month, we'd generate no revenue, we
can't even pay, you know, the, our fixed costs. So clearly, that's not a good
structure. So the rate structure has to be fair to the utility so that our revenue can
meet our fixed operating cost and be fair to the customer so when, as they save
water they get some savings. So it's balancing those things correctly so that you
have incentives, disincentives and enough revenue to operate the utility. So I
think the structure isn't just about blocks, it's about balance. And I think what
you'll see is something very consistent with the document you're reading.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair, if I could follow up.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: There's a couple things in the past plan that I don't
see in this current one in regards to the CCR's and restricting them from, as I
mentioned . . .
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ms., Ms. Cochran, I'm going, I'm going to stop you here. First
of all, if you want to bring that forward, that's fine, okay. I would like the
opportunity, this plan I put forward in conjunction with Mr. Taylor's rate plan
and, and setting up will maybe put all this together if you allow us to go there.
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And if you wanna at that point when he brings this up, bring some of these things
forward, we'd be glad to hear that, but again that plan was not brought up,
forward originally because it was the Council and, and the Water Board had no
where all to, to deal, to deal with it. They didn't want to do it. And so some of
the stuff was taken from them but some of that was eliminated because we didn't
feel it was pertinent to today. I'm not saying it is not all correct, as Mr. Rezents
has brought up and others. There's a lot of work to be done. So I'd like to keep it
on this bill and as well as hopefully in two weeks when we come back together,
all this will come and then maybe, Ms. Cochran, you'll see the whole picture, as
what we're trying to . . . And then if, if there's things that you would think they
are important, bring it forward at that point.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. Yeah, I'll take that opportunity at that
time. And I just want to highlight that I appreciate the Water Department's
education of our community, but also I'd like the Department to make sure they
use the proper Hawaiian terms and definitions of Hawaiian words, because your
current water commercial is defining "wai wai" incorrectly. So I just want to
make sure that we are utilizing the Hawaiian language properly in educating our
people. And also I'm really looking forward to the reports that I think we're
going to receive from the departments, especially Parks and Recs. I just had a
meeting at Lahaina Civic and sprinkler heads are bursting everywhere. And I had
questioned Steve, who is the manager there, and he said because he's lacking
personnel. So, just, I can see that there aren't, we aren't utilizing best efficient
practices at this point. So, I'm looking forward to their reports. Thank you Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you Ms. Cochran. Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Chairman, I don't know if you allow it, but, you know,
some testifiers this morning, and I told one testifier that I'll be following up about
the project and the cost to provide recycled water to the areas that he was talking
about in the proximity of Waipuilani. And can I move on on this?
CHAIR VICTORINO: In...
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: The cost, yeah, the cost to provide that R-1 water to
Waipuilani Street and to take care of two, four...nine, nine properties is estimated
to be $1.2 million.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, then, oh, I mean, I don't know what happened to it. And I
can forward it to the Department and ask.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: No, we following up right now.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
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VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: And, and the other thing that Mr. Rezents talks about -CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: --in the updating, the last update was the year 2001. So,
just to let you people know.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, he's, he did mention he's been working on it for ten
years -VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yep, right.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --which would've put us back at 2001. And so, again, you know,
if we could get one of the departments, whether it's Planning, whether it's Water,
whether it's a number of departments to assist him with finances and maybe even
have a public/private partnership. I mean that's not something available. The
thing is he needs some money and, you know, I will be asking the various
departments what they can assist him in. And again, this protocol that you have
to be a Committee member to request, sometimes I think we've gotta be more, the
word, Ms. Robbins, common sense. And I think I agree with that. So we will
follow up with that and if you come up with information, Mr. Pontanilla, if you'd
forward it to the, the Committee and we'll bring it, we'll make sure it's a part of
the other information that -VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah, I, I, I will.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --we get for our next meeting. Okay? I appreciate that. Along
with the departments, I will request all of the variables that we've, been discussed
today. Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, at your next meeting I would also ask if
Mr. Taylor can provide additional comment how, if it is, the Water Use
Development Plans play a role in this conservation component, because my
understanding is part of the regional Water Use Plans, Development Plans also
talk about allocation should certain things not be achieved, whether it be the
quantities of, of a potable issues. Then what kicks in from the Water Use
Development Plans on reallocating the remaining balances of water and to which
categories, so? I would like that at the next meeting and if there's something that
the Director can provide in a written form--and I love paper. So, I would prefer it
that way because that way I can keep it as my part of history, what we doing
herein today, Chairman. Thank you very much.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. And, and, Mr. Taylor, we will request that and along
with the other items. Mr. White.
- 36 -

WATER RESOURCES COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui
January 31, 2012

COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Chair. I look forward to taking a look at the,
the tiered rates. I think we need to keep in mind that a lot of the conservation
that's already taking place in businesses is taking place because of the current rate
structure. It already provides a significant incentive to save, especially when,
when times are tough. So I think we need to be looking at those entities that
aren't making the same kinds of efforts towards conservation. Sounds like the
County's got a bit of, a bit of introspective needs itself To put it in perspective,
you know, the comment about the Grand Wailea coming up with $900 to help
Mr. Rezents, it's certainly a, you know, a nice thing to say, but just in the time -CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --that we've been sitting here in this, in this hearing, just
in that hour and a half, -CHAIR VICTORINO: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --the Grand Wailea has accrued about $600 of tax. They
paid, they're paying this year three point, almost $3.4 million in tax. That's 90 -CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr., Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --That's 90, I know, but this is conservation.
CHAIR VICTORINO: It's not. Well, again -COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: It's $9,200 a day.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --again, we stay on agenized items, okay. And, you know, that's,
it's real scary when we start floating around and going into areas -COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay, but we were...
CHAIR VICTORINO: --and I'm gonna, I'm gonna stop you here and I'll apologize if I
offend anybody but -COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: No, I'm not offended.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --I want to keep on the subject matter and now you going into
taxes and that's another realm and I understand where you trying to, trying to -COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: No, I'm trying to, trying to establish -CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, but...
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COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --that when we're looking at increasing fees and rates,
that we need to be looking at the whole picture.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, and, and, and again, that, I think this Council and the
departments have been very diligent about. So, I'm gonna stop you there -COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: No, that's fine.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --just because I wanna, I wanna keep on the subject matter and,
which is this conservation plan and the next meeting, Mr. Taylor's plan for the
rate structure. You know, that's what this is going to be about. And then, from
there, hopefully once we get this whole picture together, along with the reports
from the various entity agencies and all that, then in that point, we can make some
rate, and that would come under Mr. Pontanilla's Committee of Budget and
Finance. So it's not our intent and I'm very thankful because some of my biggest
advisors and, and people who have been consulting on this plan, are the hotel
people -COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: No, I understand that and -CHAIR VICTORINO: --and the landscapers.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --and I appreciate you having them involved.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah. Yeah, no, no, no. I have tried not to leave anyone out,
especially those who have really worked diligently to save, to show that
conservation is not something that is talked about but they actually do it. And I
appreciate that, so. Just so that we're all on the same page, that's where I'm
moving with this and with the golf courses, hotels, all the entities that use it,
•business and as well as the public at large, yeah. So, thank you, Mr. White.
Other questions for the Department? Yes, Mr. Couch. I had to stop.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: You had to read the name, right.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, I got it, Junior. Sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Just to save you some time and whatnot, I believe for
Mr. Pontanilla's request on what happened to that, that R-1 down to Waipuilani,
Mr. Taylor was at the, the Department at the time so he, he may have the answer
so you don't have to go through all the trouble writing up requests.
CHAIR VICTORINO: No, I'll, I'll still, I rather go that way, then we'll have it in
writing -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: --you know. And because Mr. Taylor is not in that Department
now and in Water, I would prefer it coming from that Department itself. I just
don't, and I understand Mr. Taylor has a world of history when it comes to
environmental management and wastewater, but I'd rather, you know, Mr. Ginoza
and that Department give us the answers, because they may have changed in the
interim and I'd like to know directly what's coming down. So, if you don't mind,
Mr. Taylor, I, I will ask Mr. Ginoza and that Department to give us those answers,
okay? Any other questions for Mr. Taylor? Seeing none, then, I will, what I will
ask is to defer this item and by deferring it, it keeps it alive and we will then
incorporate the two at our next meeting on February, I think February 14 or 13?
What do we got?
MR. GEERS: Fourteenth.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Fourteenth, February 14 th is our next meeting and you can look
forward to that, Mr. Taylor's extensive report. So if there is no other
announcements, the meeting of January, yeah January 31, 2012 for the Water
Resource Committee is now adjourned. . . (gavel) . . .
ACTION: DEFER pending further discussion.
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